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Max  Dumnesy’s 1962 Ford Mercury / Meteor 

After it’s protracted new paint job and overall titivation. – looking very sharp! 

 

 
 

  

Mail Address:  
W&D HVC 
P.O. Box 560 
Warrnambool 
Victoria, 3280 

Email Address:  
wdhvc@hotmail.com 

Club Room Address:  
134 Ziegler Parade, Allansford. 
Court,wdhvc@hotmail.com Member Club 

Web  Page https://wdhvc.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

The vehicle depicted on the 

Club emblem is the Ziegler 

steam powered horseless 

carriage built at Allansford, near 

Warrnambool, around 1900. 

https://wdhvc.com.au/


Page | 2 

Position Name(s) 

President Ken Perrett 

Vice President Bryan O’Meara 

Secretary Ian Rees 

Assistant Secretary  

Treasurer Annette Cuolahan - Phone After Hours Only 

Assistant Treasurer Geoff Houston 

Prop Officer – Club Room Ted Drake 

Prop. Officer - CheeseWorld Graham Conn 

General Committee Graham Conn, John Welch, Murray Murfett, Geoff 
Houston, Ted Drake, Bryan O’Meara, Ray Farley, Peter 
Carter, Martin Dunstan, Roy Begelhole, Ian Chislett 

Newsletter Editor John Nicholson (john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com) 

Comm Service Co ordinator Ken Perrett 

Club Captains  

Mid Week Captain  

Promotions Officer Murray Murfett (murraybron@bigpond.com) 

Membership Officer John Welch 

Safety Officers Roy Begelhole 
Terry Mansbridge 
Peter Carter 
Daryl Jago 
Ken Perrett 
Mark Stevens 

Librarian Roy Begelhole 

Engine Committee Graham Conn, David Crowe-Owen, Kelvin Boyle, 
Geoff Houston, G McCleod. Ian Chislett 

Rambler Committee Ken Perrett, Ray Smith, Ian Rees 

Federation Reps John Welch, Ashley Wright, Ian Chislett 

Club Permit Officers Max Dumesny 
Rob Donohue 
Ken Perrett 
Ian Chislett 
Roy Begelhole 
Graham Conn 

Maintenance Doug Byron, Ben Dinwoodie, Ted Drake 

Catering Bev Conn 
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Event Calendar: October 2019 to December 2019 
Date Event and Details Start at Location/Start Point Contact 

October 2019 

Thurs 24th 

to Sun 27th 
Rock the Clock Vintage and Retro 
Festival - Camperdown 

Various  See Flyer on page 3  

Fri 25th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 27th  Opening of Clubrooms 2:00 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  
November 2019 

Sun 3rd  Balmoral Show & Shine 
From 

10:00 am 
Balmoral Show grounds  

     

Thurs 14th  
Coffee run to Beach Kiosk, Pertobe 
Road; 2:00 pm 

1:30 pm Flagstaff Hill carpark 
Ray Farley 
55651267 

Fri 29th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  
December 2019 

Sun 8th Christmas Breakup t.b.a. 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

     
 

Club Monthly Meetings: Held last Friday of every month except December at the Clubrooms, 134 Ziegler Parade 
Allansford. Meetings start 7.30 pm. All welcome including prospective members. Bring a plate for supper afterwards. 
Committee Meetings: Held 2nd Wednesday of every month at Allansford Club Rooms. Start at 7.30 pm. Members can 
attend.  
 

President’s Report  

Hello to Members, Partners and their Families, 

I am proud to take over as new President of the car club and hope I can help you with any inquires  

I would like to Thank Chis, Natalie for long and great service they have done for the club 

Also the retiring committee members, the building committee and all the members’ time and donations to the 
building of the new club rooms. 

I thank you all, GREAT JOB WELL DONE. 

If you are attending the opening of the club rooms Please let Karen Carter know for catering purposes.   

The Clubrooms Opening Day is quite possibly the biggest Club event since the opening of the former Clubrooms in 
South Warrnambool, forty years ago. Our former President Ian Chislett, who presided over the current project, will 
officially open the Clubrooms. ”A big effort is requested from all members attending to assist with the smooth 
running of the event on Sunday, 27th October”. A few housekeeping matters and requests for assistance are 
included in this Newsletter. Hoping to see you all there to help celebrate! 

To all who are not feeling well, I hope you are feeling better soon. 

Ken Perrett, Club President 

 

The Battery Drive is still on. Batteries can be left at the Dillon’s or Chislett’s farm, or at King Cole or call Andrew 

Serra and he will come and pick up. Thanks to everyone helping with this continuing fundraiser. The price is up at the 
moment so please keep them coming in. 
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Information to Members for our Official Opening 
Our Clubrooms Opening on Sunday, 27th October is a huge milestone for our Club, after nearly 3 years of effort and 
4,500 voluntary hours by Club Members.  

There are quite a few invited guests who have helped us along the way, including representatives from Philanthropic 
trusts, generous business people, and ‘friends’ of the Club, who have all made significant donations through grants 
and building materials.  Also invited are many former members, representatives from other local and regional 
vehicle clubs, and some of our neighbours. 

All 350 or so of our own Club members are encouraged to attend, and in this regard, the organisers need your help 
with the following: 

 members to wear their Club badges and if they have one, their Club shirts  

 bring your Club car for a display , a special area will be set aside 

 there should be plenty of on-site parking available for all vehicles. Marshalls will direct you 

 many guests will be visiting for the first time and Club members are requested to introduce yourselves and 
make them feel welcome. These are the people who have contributed greatly to our project 

 BYO drinks. Coffee, tea and afternoon tea is provided by the Club. The Club is also providing drinks for the 
invited guests 

 volunteers will be needed to help tidy up at the conclusion 

Looking forward to a great day, Murray Murfett, Club Promotions Officer 

For Sale: 2020 Calendars 

It’s hard to believe that we are already well past the half way point in the year and before we know it we 

will have to start thinking about Christmas and the New Year. So here is a wonderful idea for Christmas 

presents and also to hang on the kitchen wall when next year comes around. The Club is having calendars 

printed again with an amazing array of member’s car photos for every 

month and the price is still 

just $15. The calendars will be 

ready for sale at the August 

general meeting and the AGM 

in September. This is a great 

fund raiser for the Club so 

please support and bring 

money along to the meetings 

to buy your calendars or call 

Ian Rees on 0418567579 or 

Ken Perrett on 0428527139. 
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W. & D. H. V. C (Inc.) General Meeting Minutes. 
September 27th 2019. Held at Allansford Clubrooms. 

Apologies: Stuart Jones, Adam Edge, Brian Carey, David Little, Murray Murfett, Keith Toohey, Rob Donhue, Tom 
Smith, Neil & Miriam Welton, Natalie Serra, Ian Rees, Mick O’Sullivan, Rodney Boyle, Ruth Gore, Peter Johanson, Bill 
Thomas, John Nicholson, Leo Bond, Bill Poynton, Roy & Ester Begelhole, Ron Willsher, Eric, Carlson. 
Moved : Darcy Howard 2nd: Ray Smith 
Minutes of previous meeting : as printed in the newsletter be accepted  
Moved: Ken Perret 2nd Neville Coverdale 
Correspondence: various newsletters  
Moved Wally Melis 2nd Ray Farley 
Treasures Report: As tabled be accepted and payments approved 
Moved: Annette Cuolahan  2nd Kelvin Boyle 
Club Captains: Sunday 29th Port Fairy vintage weekend make your way park at railway place about 10:00am firing of 
the cannon at 2:00pm. Max & Jos spoke as this will be our last run we would like to thank members that participated 
in the runs for their support over the last 2 years & hope you have enjoyed them.  
Mid Week Captain: Ray thanked everyone who participated in these run throughout the year. Attendance on these 
run range from 15 to mid 30’s Ray would like to see this continue for our older members & encouraged members 
present to think about taking it on. 
Community Service Captain: Ken reported that he had enough cars for senior’s week. Meet at Warrnambool 
Football club at 10:00am Tuesday 8th  
Engine Committee: Graham engine committee are saddened by the passing of Syd Sharpe one of it long time 
members. Cheese world visits picked up a bit Wednesday 9th at 9:45 flagstaff probus club,       Tuesday 15th 3:00pm 
Australian caravan club, Saturday 19th 2:30pm American car club corvette’s. Rallies coming up Saturday 5th & 6th 
October Murtoa (sump oilers) rally, Saturday 2nd & 3rd November goldsmith rally. 
Federation Report: upcoming meetings 17th October Hodson Bay (Werribee), 8th February Warrnambool. John 
reported that we currently have 346 members a drop of 56 compared to last financial year. 

Meeting was suspended for the A.G.M 
Newly elected president Ken continued with meeting  
General Business: Ken thanked out going members & building committee members for the past year. 
Sunday 3rd November about 10:00am about 10 cars wanted for display in Mortlake Ian Chislett has details. 
Working bee every Tuesday at 10:00am at club rooms  
Lake Pertobe theme cars 100 years or older, members thought we should get enough for the main feature. 
Moved: Neville Coverdale 2nd Ray Farley.  
Any members who want to volunteer for Lake Pertobe gates or B.B.Q please contact Miriam Welton (0438 073 882).  
Christmas break up to be Sunday 8th December, 
Moved Ray Farley 2nd Wally Melis. More info on this in November newsletter.  
Light over gate completed lot easier to see drive way, Lights in toilets been adjusted that they will stay on longer.  
 
Meeting closed at 9:45pm 
 

W. & D. H. V. C (Inc.) Annual General Meeting Minutes. 
September 27th 2019, 8:45pm. Held at 134 Ziegler Parade Allansford. 

Apologies: Stuart Jones, Adam Edge, Brian Carey, David Little, Murray Murfett, Keith Toohey, Rob Donhue, Tom 
Smith, Neil & Miriam Welton, Natalie Serra, Ian Rees, Mick O’Sullivan, Rodney Boyle, Ruth Gore, Peter Johanson, Bill 
Thomas, John Nicholson, Leo Bond, Bill Poynton, Roy & Ester Begelhole, Ron Willsher, Eric, Carlson. 
Moved : Darcy Howard 2nd: Ray Smith 

Minutes of the last A.G.M: as printed in the newsletter be accepted. 
Moved Ian Wilson 2nd Damien Lane 
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Treasures report: as presented be accepted as an accurate account of the clubs records. 
Moved: Annette Cuolahan 2nd: Geoff Houston 

Presidents Report: Ian gave a verbal report on previous year he thanked the outgoing committee & office bearers for 
all their help. Ian said he was very proud of his 5 years as president and what the club has achieved over that time. 
He applauded the members for supporting working bees, battery drives, raffles etc.  As members we should all be 
proud of our club rooms.  

President Ian called on John Welch to chair the meeting. The current committee stood down for the election of new 
office bearers. John thanked the many members of the club who have contributed over the last 12 months, many 
who go unnoticed. John encouraged any new members to step forward & take on a roll on the committee. All 
positions were declared vacant and called for any nominations from the floor 

Position  Nominee Nominator Seconder Accepted 

President Ken Perrett Darcy Howard Roy Begelhole Accepted  

Vice President Bryan O’Meara Ken Perrett   

Secretary  Ian Rees Ken Perrett  Accepted  

Assistant Secretary     

Treasurer  Annette Cuolahan Ken Perrett Ted Drake Accepted  

Assistant Treasurer Geoff Houston Annette Cuolahan Karen Carter Accepted  

Membership 
officer 

John Welch Geoff Houston Annette Cuolahan Accepted 

Property officer 
cheese world 

Graham Conn Kelvin Boyle Graham McLeod Accepted  

Property officer 
club rooms 

Ted Drake  Ian Chislett Geoff Houston Accepted  

Newsletter Editors  John Nicolson  Daryl Jago Max Dumesny Accepted 

     

Club Captains (2     

     

Midweek Captain     

Community Service  
Co-ordinator 

Ken Perrett Darcy Howard Roy Begelhole accepted 

Promotions Officer Murray Murfett Peter Carter Ian Chislett Temporary   

Federation 
delegate  

 

John Welch 

 

Ashley Wright 

 

Ian Chislett 

 

Accepted  

 Ashley Wright  John Welch Max Dumesny Accepted  

 Ian Chislett  John Welch Karen Carter Accepted  

Librarian Roy Begelhole Ken Perrett Ray Farley Accepted  

Safety check 
officers 

Daryl Jago  Max Dumesny Doug Byron Accepted  

 Mark Stevens Ian Chislett Ian Rees  Accepted  

 Terry Mansbridge  Max Dumesny Darcy Iriving  Accepted  

 Peter Carter Terry Mansbridge Max Dumseny Accepted  

 Roy Begelhole  Ken Perrett Ray Farley  Accepted  

 Ken Perrett Darcy Howard  Roy Begelhole  accepted 

Rambler 
Committee 

Ken Perrett Darcy Howard  Roy Begelhole  Accepted 

 Ian Rees Ken Perrett Ian Chislett Accepted  
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 Ray Smith Ken Perrett Betty Perrett Accepted  

Engine Committee Graham Conn Kelvin Boyle Graeme McLeod Accepted 

 David Crowe-Owen Graham Conn Bev Conn Accepted  

 Kelvin Boyle  Graham Conn Graham McLeod Accepted  

 Geoff Houston Ian Chislett Robert Donohue Accepted  

 Ian Chislett  Graham Conn Ken Perrett Accepted  

 Graeme McLeod Graham Conn Geoff Huston Accepted  

Club Permit - 
Records officer 

    

Permit Signatures Ken Perret Darcy Howard Roy Begelhole Accepted 

 Roy Beglehole Ken Perrett Ray Farley Accepted  

 Max Dumnesy Daryl Jago Doug Byron Accepted  

 Robert Donhue Geoff Houston Ian Chislett Accepted  

 Ian Chislett  Graham Conn Ken Perrett Accepted 

 Graham Conn Ian Chislett Geoff Houston Accepted 

General 
Committee 

 

Ted Drake  

 

Ian Chislett  

 

Geoff Houston 

 

Accepted 

 Peter Carter  Graham Conn  Ian Chislett Accepted  

 Bryan O’Meara Ken Perrett  Accepted  

 Martin Dunstan Ian Rees Ken Perrett Accepted  

 Graham Conn Kelvin Boyle Graeme McLeod Accepted  

 Geoff Houston  Ian Chislett Robert Donhue Accepted  

 Roy Begelhole  Ken Perrett Ray Farley Accepted  

 John Welsh Ted Drake Geoff Huston Accepted  

 Ian Chislett As out going  president  

Maintenance   Doug Byron Darcy Irving Max Dumesny  Accepted  

 Ben Dinwoode Ken Perrett Murray Murfett Accepted  

 Ted Drake John Welsh Annette Cuolahan Accepted  

Catering  Bev Conn Annette Cuolahan Ian Chislett Accepted  

John thanked everyone that has taken on a position & asked newly elected president Ken to chair the remainder of 
the meeting. WDHVC committee meetings are held on the second Wednesday of each month. 

Moved: Anette Cuolahan  “that McLaren/Hunt”be appointed auditors for the 2019/2020 year 2nd Ray Farley. 

Minutes of the W&DHVC Committee Meeting 

October 9th 2019. 7.30pm. Held at the Clubrooms. 

Present: Ken Perrett, Roy Begelhole, Graham Conn, Peter Carter, Natalie Serra, Ted Drake, Geoff Huston, Ian Chislett, 
John Welsh, Annette Cuolahan, Murray Murfett, Karen Carter (filled in as secretary) 

Minutes: from last committee meeting as printed be accepted. 
Moved Ian Chislett 2nd Ted Drake Business arising to general business. 

Treasures Report: accounts as presented approved for payment. 
Moved: Annette Cuolahan 2nd Graham Conn 

Engine Committee: Graham Conn welcomed new member Chisel to the crew. They have been quite busy out there. 
Upcoming events listed in general meeting notes. 
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Rambler Committee: Ken Perrett reported that the Rambler took 5 seniors on the run to Port Fairy for the Celebrage 
event for senior’s week. 

General Business: Ken Perrett following on from Rambler committee 11 cars & 35 seniors took part in the run to 
Port Fairy. Ken thanked all those who took their cars. Everyone had a good day. 

22nd October Ken Perrett has organised a run from Moyne Health services Koroit, He will need 4 or 5 cars if you can 
help please contact him.  

Let Tourist information centre know club office bearers contacts details, this is for visiting clubs planning rallies.  

Change club detail printed in restored cars magazine, currently the contact is Natalie.  

Murray Murfett has got quotes for club sticker & pens at star printing on the request of committee. A motion was 
put forward to go ahead with sticker but pens are too expensive, other options for pens will be explored. 
Moved: Peter Carter 2nd Ian Chislett  

Star printing quote for recognition board was presented & accepted  
Moved: John Welsh 2nd Geoff Houston 

Surplus envelopes printed with club logo – kept in office at club rooms. 

Club Rooms opening: Murray suggested that we separate parking to have all permit eligible cars parked together as 
a display. Ted Drake was nominated to be parking attendant coordinator. Ted will need a couple of helpers.  

Club rooms will be opened at 1:00pm for official opening at 2:00pm. Members please wear name badges & if you 
have club shirt please wear it. 

Catering under control. We will meet at 4:30pm on Tuesday 22nd to confirm numbers. Please remember to let 
Murray Murfett, Ian Chislett or Karen Carter know if you are planning to attend. 

Working bee Tuesday 10:00am.  

Christmas Party: Sunday 8th December at club rooms. After discussion a motion was moved that we would cater 
ourselves. Moved: Ian Chislett 2nd Annette Cuolahan More details next month. 

Lake Pertobe: theme roaring 20’s this incorporates cars 90 to 100 years old. Suggestions for donation from day to be 
given to Special Development School. To be taken to general meeting for discussion. 

Permit officer: Ian Chislett brought up about permit officer in Warrnambool to sign. He had phone call during week 
no- one available in Warrnambool this was a car that had just been roadworthy to go on red plates. A motion that 
the committee appoint Graham Conn to be a permit officer. This will give the club 6 permit officers. 
Moved Ian Chislett 2nd Ken Perrett 

It was discussed that members with cars on red plates should attend a meeting to have permits signed. Permit 
officers should try & discourage members from going to their private residence to have this done.  

New Members: Noel Giddings Nominated: Ian Wilson 2nd Bill Thomas, Edmund Kirby Nominated: Mick O’Sullivan 2nd 
Reg Dumesny, Nick Kirby Nominated: Mick O’Sullivan 2nd Reg Dumesny, Les Wise Nominated: Ken Perrett 2nd Betty 
Perrett, Peter Johnson Nominated: Daryl Jago 2nd John Welsh, A motion to accept these new members put forward. 
Moved: Peter Carter 2nd Ted Drake. A membership application was received from Lee Howell with no nominator or 
seconder Ken Perrett will make contact with Lee & his application be reviewed at next meeting. 

Un - Financial Members: with cars on red plate permit scheme Vic Roads will be let know that you are no longer a 
financial member of our club. Moved: John Welsh 2nd Graham Conn 

Motion: there was a motion from the floor that the amendments made to club positons at committee meeting be 
accepted. 
Moved: John Welsh 2nd Roy Begelhole  

Vacancies: Club Captains, Assistant Secretary, Assistant Editor, (don’t have to do much John is rarely away), Club 
Permit Officer, If you would like to fill any of these vacancies please put your hand up. Some of these position are 
important to the continued social growth of our club. 

Mid-Week Captain: Ken Perrett reported that Ray Farley would do mid-week captain for a few months to keep the 
group going but would like someone else to take it on. Ray will be nominated & 2nd at next meeting.  

Meeting closed at 9:45pm  
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Retro Weekend at Port Fairy - October2019 

Just some of the cars at the retro weekend. 
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Route 66 Car Museum - Springfield Missouri 
Recently my son and I drove between Joplin and Springfield Missouri on a freeway which was close to old Route 66. 

In Springfield there is a car museum called “Route 66 Car Museum” so we decided it was worth a visit. 

The museum is owned by Guy Mace who started 

collecting in 1990 when he bought his first Jaguar. The 

collection mow has 80 cars with a range of American 

and European (mainly British) cars from a 1907 REO to a 2005 Morgan. Most were in the 1920-1950s. He has a 

number of British cars including seven Jaguars, two Rolls Royces and two Allards and two Morgans including a 1963 

owned by Desert Storm's General Norman Schwarzkopf, a Sunbeam and a MGA, an Alvis and Austin Healey. 

Of the 80 cars I picked three representing American, German and British to highlight below. 

The first is American being a 1954 Kaiser Darrin. This car is No 286 out of total production of 435 made in 1953/4. 

The car was built by Kaiser Motors and designed by Howard “Dutch” Darrin a famous car designer in the 1940s who 

held a patent for sliding doors. It was conceived as part of a push in Detroit to compete with European roadsters 

being imported to the US in the post–World War II period. The car has a fibreglass body built by a boat builder. It is 

powered y a 161 cu in (2.6 l) six cylinder F head engine designed by Willys and built by Continental that developed 90 

hp. The cars proved to be underpowered and with production problems and financial problems they were only built 

for the 1954 model year. All the same it was a nice looking car with unique styling especially with the sliding doors. 

 

The next is a German 1936 Horch 853, one of about 50 that were sold to the German government in 1937 for use by 

the military. This cabriolet is still in original condition. The fabric covered top has a lot of scratches and tears but the 

body and interior are in excellent shape. After the war was “appropriated” by the US and brought to the US. It spent 

time in museums and then was stored in South Dakota for 50 years. Gary Mace bought it at an auction in 2010. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Detroit
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The maker, August Horch had worked for Karl Benz in the early 1900s but set up his own company to build quality 

cars to compete with Mercedes-Benz. The Horch 853 was introduced in 1936 and 627 were produced until the start 

of World War II. Horch was one of the most important car companies in Germany before World War II but in 1932 

merged with three other car manufacturers (Audi, DKW and Wanderer) and formed the Auto Union. The Horch Type 

853 Sports Cabriolet was popular among Germany’s rich and famous and the car of choice for German NAZI officers 

before and during the War. It has a 4.9 litre straight eight engine that delivered 120 HP and a top speed of j80 MPH. 

 

The 3rd is a 1954 Jaguar XK 120 and the first in a line-up of five Jaguars (see below) also including a 1957 XK 140, a 

1958 XK 150, 1969 XKE (second series E Type)and last in the line a 1974 XKE (also E Type). In 1948 Jaguar introduced 

the XK 120 and over 12,000 were made up to 1954. The 120 refers to its top speed of 120 mph which made It the 

world’s fastest production car in 1948. XK 120s were very successful in racing and rallying, being powered by a 180 

hp straight six engine. In 1954 Jaguar raced one in the first NASCAR road race at Linden airport, New Jersey. The car 

won and amazed both British and Americans. This cis a great car and the white wall tyres accentuate the paint. 

 
Ian Rees 

Lakeland Motor Museum – Windemere UK 

On the editor’s recent trip to the UK and Europe a visit was made to the Lakeland Motor Museum on Lake 
Windemere in the Lakes District of the UK. This is close to Coniston Water where Donald Campbell (and his 
father before him) broke the water speed record in a series of boats called Bluebird. Donald was killed 
when he crashed his jet boat while attempting a return run for the world water speed record. The museum 
has a collection of original and movie reproductions of some of the bluebird series of boats and cars. The 
blue Bentley below was Campbell’s private car and had a bluebird mascot on the radiator cap. The 
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museum had a quality display of English cars of many types and from different eras. The garagenalia was 
also of a first class standard and made your editor green with envy….. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Page | 13 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Classsifieds 

To comply with the Victorian Motor Car Traders Regulations 2008, all advertisements for used motor cars must state: 
(a) The cash price; and 
(b) If the motor car is registered, the registration number; and 
(C) If the motor car is unregistered the engine number of the vehicle; or the chassis number of the vehicle; or the vehicle 
identification number; or the registration number (if any) last assigned to the vehicle; or if none of those numbers is 
reasonably ascertainable, any other number by which the vehicle may be identified. 
Note: The Editor reserves the right to abbreviate, revise or not publish advertisements to suit the newsletter. 
 

For sale: 1967 MGB Roaster. Very Good Condition.  

On Club Plates 58283-H. $16,000 ONO  

Contact Troy: 0407052521 

 

 
 
 
 
For sale:  Contact: Glenn Miller 0419 005 616 

2 x 1923 Dodges. One has original drive train engine, has run.  
I x sedan rear. 2 x ute bodies. 
Require full restoration. 
Also many spares collected over 10 years. 
Includes 20 ft sea container   
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Advertisements : 

Anyone wishing to advertise in the newsletter please contact John Nicholson at john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com at or mobile 
0437 938090. The cost for a scanned business card ad is $40 for 12 months starting July 1. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

       
 

  

mailto:john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com
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